



	 	 	 	  
Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - 23Sep2018 1PM 

at Merit Construction located at 5441 - 212th Street West in Farmington MN 

Meeting to Order - Doug Bruns 
 
Membership Report - Chuck Barsness - If you haven't paid your 2018 dues they can be paid anytime.  See below! 
  
Treasurers Report - Paul Michels - $25 - 2018 dues are due.   If you haven’t paid your membership to PCRC for 2018 
you can go online to Join or Renew at ehridersclub.com and use PayPal to pay your dues.  Or, you can send your 
dues to Paul Michels, PCRC Treasurer, 41627 Ottawa Road, St Peter MN 56082. 

Old Business: 

- Several members went to Spirit Lake Iowa on Friday September 14th and watched the arrival of all the Cannonball 
Riders.  We had members from the Twin Cities area, St Peter MN, Independence IA, Green Bay WI, Saint John IN, 
and Hapeville GA at Spirit Lake IA.  The club earlier had put our support behind #9 a 1911 Excelsior single cylinder 
4 HP motorcycle.  Tribbey was in first place for the first 10 legs of the race.  The remainder of the race he ran into 
some mechanical problems.  Riding a 1911 Excelsior single cylinder 4 HP across country is a real challenge and 
the Tribbey-Hazen team is to be commended on a great job. 

New Business: 

- We are discussing having a get together during the 2019 Sturgis Week to celebrate 20 Years for our Super X mo-
torcycles.  Paul Michels will be out in Sturgis during October and will look for a place to hold a 20 Year Get-Togeth-
er.  More info to follow as things develop. 

- We are planning the 2019 - 20th Annual PCRC Rally which is planned for July 10th thru the 14th, 2019. - Discus-
sion is needed about what to do at the Rally being it is the 20th Annual PCRC Rally and the 20th year of our Super 
Xs.  Our base location of Preston MN worked out very good for us this year and we barely scratched the surface of 
good roads to ride in Southeastern MN and Northeastern IA.  So we are looking at basing the 2019 Rally there 
again.  So add the dates to your calendar and plan on joining us.  If you have ideas on how to celebrate this signifi-
cant event please let us know.  Jim Rendahl, being from the general Preston area, has agreed to help set up curvy 
picturesque rides. 

- We have already started talking about our 2020 Rally also.  It will be a celebration that the Pioneer Chapter Riders 
Club has been in existence for 20 Years!  The Club was started in March of 2000.  We were planning to have a 
Homecoming Rally at the Belle Plaine factory for the Super X and needed money to do a mailing to invite owners 
and friends.  So several people put in $20 each for membership and the Club was started.  A couple months later 
we decided on the Pioneer Chapter name.  It’s been a great ride and I hope many will consider joining us for this 
celebration.     

- Incorporation as Non-Profit - Doug Bruns is still doing follow up on the IRS Forms filed for non-profit status.  

- Next Meeting - The next meeting will be held on Sunday October 28th at 1 pm at Merit Construction located at 5441 
- 212th Street West in Farmington (NE corner of Co 50 & Pilot Knob Road).  The meeting will be held in the building 
just west of the Merit Building, the COWAN Bldg.  Go around to the west side(Pilot Knob Rd side). 

Chuck Barsness 
PCRC Secretary 
x_twin@hotmail.com 
612-865-1758
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